Terrapin City Council
123 Main Street
Terrapin, VA 22222

6 October 2018

John Doe
345 Grove Avenue
Terrapin, VA 22222

Mr. Doe: 

The city council of Terrapin would like to extend our thanks to you for your concern over the state of the roadways in our city. We commend you for reaching out to the city council to make a change in the community. 

You have requested that we prioritize the repair of several potholes on Grove Avenue. You requested that they be fixed within two months, as they were causing issues for many of the residents on Grove Avenue. You have cited multiple car repairs and minor accidents among your neighbors that have been caused by the flaws in the road. 

[bookmark: _GoBack]Due to the timeline of road maintenance in Terrapin, the priority of the city council is concerned with repairing the roads by the public schools. This is due to the roads being unsafe for the buses to transport children to school each day. Multiple major accidents have occurred, resulting in injuries of children and their families. We take the safety of the children in Terrapin very seriously and are committed to creating a safer environment for them to receive their education. 

Even so, we are committed to keeping all of Terrapin safe. The maintenance timeline can be amended to allow Grove Avenue to be repaired by the summer of 2019. The repairs will take about three weeks and will be done with access and convenience in mind. 

Thank you for your consideration for making Terrapin the best city it can be. 

Sincerely, 

Harry Potter

Harry Potter
Maintenance Director
Terrapin City Council

